Gary,
Thanks you for the excellent report.
It will be read at the meeting and included in the next Ripples.
Thank you again for all of your help!
Joe Porter


From: Gary McConnell [mailto:gary2231@charter.net] 
Sent: Thursday, July 08, 2010 12:16 PM
To: 'Joe & Sue Porter'
Subject: RE: Milfoil report

Joe:
I went out and mapped the lake several times in May and twice in June. I was amazed at the lack of weeds in the lake. Tires, sunken boats, anywhere the milfoil would grow was void of weeds in my travels. I did not find many good weeds growing either, except for the low, bottom cover, I call perch grass. Pro Lakes Management was scheduled to treat the week of 21 June. I talked with Brea the week prior to that and we agreed to not treat. 

I have continued to look for milfoil and find only small weed beds. I did see a few branches of it floating on the water over the past holiday weekend but only few. It should begin to break off and float in the next several weeks but I don’t think it will be any problem this year. I should note that the areas I had identified for treatment last year that we did not get to also were bare. I don’t know if the winter, or a slow start this spring contributed to this, but there is a definite lack of all weeds that used to grow tall in the lake. 

Gary
